Trilogy La Quinta Women's Golf Club Minutes of the General Meeting November 6, 2023

Called to order at 5:45pm before the Welcome Back Event at the Home of Holly Sharps and Lynn Holm, 61216 Topaz.

VP Rose Pearson welcomed the members and reminded them to record their milestones, birdies and holes in one on the website.

Tournament Chair, Rita Sipe: Introduced the new season at Big Rock at Indian Springs, explained the procedure and timing for weekly signups and cutoff time; announced YLE being added to this year's calendar, \$20;

Handicap Chair Janice Polakoff introduced herself and explained the Universal Handicap System, Hard and Soft caps, and reminded the members to post their scores on the USGA website, except those on sanctioned Monday tournament days, and that all scorecards should be dropped in the box located at her house at 81290 Stone Crop Lane, on the porch;

Membership Chair Holly Sharps introduced herself and informed the members that she is the person to contact if they needed to make changes to their contact information on the website and roster, and reminder the membership that it is time again for membership renewal, \$110, and they can pay either with check or credit card online;

Treasurer Sandy Jamison gave the Treasurer's Report and also reminded the membership of Membership Renewal, \$110, checks should be delivered to her house or pay by credit card online;

Parliamentarian Sandy Jamison informed the members there are new By Laws and Standing Rules online;

Rules Chair Toni Clough introduced herself and suggested to the members they download the USGA Rules to their phone and become familiar with them and informed the members she would be posting a new and fun rule of golf every week;

Website Chair Suzanne Wheeler reviewed for the members how to navigate the website beginning from the Home Page and informed the members of our new photo directory;

President Joy Ridenour welcomed the members back to the new season and introduced the members of the board not in attendance, Leslie Heller, Secretary, Sally Piitz, Historian and Sandi Knechtel as the founding President; she thanked Social Chair Tina Fleisler and her committee for their hard work on the Welcome Back event and explained that there was a slight increase in the fee but assured the membership that it all went back into the event. Joy Reminded the membership that it was time to renew their membership, \$110 and to be thinking of a Nominating Committee Chairperson and once again thanked the board for their hard work during the summer.